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Florida wildlife Federation

Affiliated With National Wildlife Federation

    Southwest Florida Office

      Phone: (239) 643-4111

    2590 Golden Gate Parkway, Suite 105      Fax: (239) 643-5130

    Naples, Florida 34105

      Email: nancypayton@fwfonline.org
November 26, 2007 – Faxed to 305-884-2665
Thomas J. Christ, PE

Program Director, Water Resources

URS Corporation

7650 Corporate Center Drive

Suite 401

Miami, Florida  33126

RE:
Collier County Watershed Management Plans

Dear Mr. Christ:

The Florida Wildlife Federation (Federation) offers the following priorities for consideration during the development of Collier County’s Watershed Management Plans.

1. Upland habitat protection and restoration should receive equal consideration with wetlands. Uplands must not simply be viewed as sites for water reservoirs, creation of wetlands, storm water treatment areas, “water preserves”, or water storage areas.
2. Watershed Management Plans should complement the restoration plans for Picayune Strand/Southern Golden Gate Estates.  No additional water should be shunted into Picayune Strand/Southern Golden Gate Estates than already modeled for the restoration.

3. Northern Golden Gate Estates Watershed Management Plan(s) should accommodate storm water within Northern Golden Gate Estates.  Only what is now modeled should be received by Picayune Strand/Southern Golden Gate Estates.
4. Watershed Management Plans should complement red-cockaded woodpecker, Florida panther, and other listed species habitat restoration goals in North Belle Meade.

5. Efforts to recover Naples Bay should not jeopardize the ecological integrity of existing natural lands or lands currently targeted for restoration.  This includes upland habitat.
6. Watershed Management Plans should protect and enhance the Cocohatchee Slough, Bird Rookery Swamp, Picayune Strand/Northern Golden Gate Estates, Horsepen Strand, and Winchester Strand. Watershed Management Plans for the protection and enhancement of Camp Keais Strand and Okaloacoochee Slough should be coordinated through the Rural Lands Stewardship Area plan.
In 2000 and 2001, the Federation and Collier County Audubon Society jointly submitted letters to Collier County regarding watershed management.  Many of the concerns and recommendations are still salient.  The letters are attached.

The Federation appreciates the opportunity to provide comments and looks forward to working with you and the Watershed Management Plan team to develop the county’s long-needed plans.

Sincerely,

Nancy A. Payton

Enclosures:  2

cc:  Thomas W. Reese, Esq.

